
December 2024

Dear 8th Grade Parent/Guardian:

Welcome to Morris Hills Regional District’s online registration portal designed to pre-register your student(s) in school.

This letter is intended to introduce you to the process and platform. The registration portal will open December 10,

2024, and the registration process should be completed no later than February 3, 2025. Delays in registration may

impact the availability of elective courses, the scheduling of transportation, and athletic participation for your student.

Students who live in Denville, Rockaway Borough, Rockaway Township, or Wharton must register with Morris Hills

Regional using our online platform if they plan on attending Morris Hills, Morris Knolls, Morris County Vocational

School District (for tuition and transportation), or a private/parochial school (for transportation or aid in lieu of

transportation).

Important Reminders:

● Only a parent, court-appointed guardian, or legal-aged student may complete the online enrollment process.

● You are legally obligated to provide accurate information during the registration process.

● You are responsible for maintaining your online portal password. If your password is ever compromised, you

must change it immediately.

● Prior to enrolling, all new students will have their addresses verified with the street address map and/or tax

records.

Getting Started (See Flyer on Reverse Side/Next Page):

● If you are new to the district, please go to https://www.mhrd.org/Page/1575. If you already have an MHRD

student or have ever had an Aspen login to register a student in the past, use your Aspen login and go to “Start a

New Online Registration” in the middle of the page.

● If you have forgotten your Aspen password, please select “forgot password” to reset it. If Aspen tells you that

your email address is already in the system, that means you have an account; do not create a new one. Use the

“forgot password” option to reset your account. If you’re still having difficulty, please contact

chromesupport@mhrd.org.

● This process can be done on any computer or device with Internet access. If you are using a phone, be sure to

click on “request desktop access” when viewing the Aspen website on a mobile device.

● You can save your work and return at a later time to complete the process.

● You will also be asked to submit a copy of the student’s birth certificate and documents to prove residency in the

district. If you are unable to provide the necessary documents online you can schedule a required meeting with

the registrar. A list of acceptable documents can be found here: https://tinyurl.com/mhrdresidency

If at any point in the process you require assistance, or if you do not have internet access at home, please don’t hesitate

contacting Susan Andersen at 973-664-2295 or via e-mail at registrar@mhrd.org.

https://www.mhrd.org/Page/1575
https://nj-mhrd.myfollett.com/aspen/logon.do
mailto:chromesupport@mhrd.org
https://tinyurl.com/mhrdresidency
mailto:registrar@mhrd.org
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MORRIS HILLS REGIONAL DISTRICT
IN-DISTRICT SCHOOL CHOICE LOTTERY PROGRAM

FOR 8TH-GRADE STUDENTS INTERESTED IN SWITCHING HIGH SCHOOLS

Fourteen years ago, the Morris Hills Regional District Board of Education approved the creation of a school
choice lottery for students residing in Denville, Rockaway Borough, Rockaway Township, or Wharton who may
wish to attend an MHRD high school other than the one designated by their residence. The lottery was created
in response to community concerns over the social impact of having two high schools.

For most years of the lottery’s existence, approximately half of the applicants have requested a switch from
Knolls to Hills, and the other half from Hills to Knolls.

Please note that both of our high schools follow the same curriculum and are ranked among the top schools in
New Jersey.

The district will make up to 15 “choice” seats available for the 2025-2026 school year. Students who apply for
and are selected for the lottery may choose to attend either Morris Hills or Morris Knolls High Schools, regardless
of their residence within the four sending communities.

The program is not available to students who are already enrolled in grades 9-12 or who live outside the district.

Families who are interested in participating in the lottery must do the following:
1) Register with the Morris Hills Regional District at the school indicated by your address.
2) Once your registration and proofs of residency have been accepted, you will receive a confirmation email

with a link to the online lottery application. This year’s application must be submitted by February 3,
2025.

Please review the In-District Lottery Procedures. Additional information and details about the In-District School
Choice Lottery Program can be found on the Morris Hills Regional District website.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hkb53JtpMS7rLpwyp8T3uLbW4AG6ZCs1PkzfWM8xKg4/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.mhrd.org/Page/1057
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